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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Life is Busy at EHS! 
Despite significant student and staff illness this term so far, it’s 
been a jam-packed term filled with lots of learning, sporting 
opportunities and wellbeing initiatives. From my end, I really 
enjoyed watching a group of our Year 10 boys participating in 
training with the West Tigers community outreach program. 
The boys were extremely respectful in both their theory and 
football related training, which was a pleasure to see.  

We held a very successful Cross Country Carnival on May 18 at 
Kirkham Oval. In addition to the long-distance route, there 
was a lovely atmosphere created through the novelty events 
including the sack race, three legged race and tug of war. The 
weather was finally kind to us and a great day was had by all.  

Finally, NAPLAN was completed by all Year 7 and 9 students. 
As most parents would be aware, NAPLAN has now moved 
online and we eagerly await the results to support our staff in 
making the most appropriate plans to inform the cycle of 
teaching and learning. I would like to thank Mr White, Mr 
Sambuco and Ms Wilson for all their efforts in administering 
NAPLAN this year. 

School Infrastructure Projects 
I am excited to announce that we are about to commence a 
renovation of the school’s back carpark and entrance to the 
Support Unit. This area of the school has long been in a poor 
state of repair and recent rain has created significant upheaval 
to the area. Schools Infrastructure NSW is funding a project to 
improve the area which will make a significant improvement 
to the safe access of our Support Unit students to their 
classrooms. The project will also improve general drainage 
around the Agriculture plot and seal the surface in front of the 
school’s main poultry enclosures which have been very muddy 
underfoot throughout these last few months. There will be 
some interruptions during the construction phase but we look 
forward to another improvement to the school campus to 
couple with the last few major renovations we have 
conducted including the kitchens, The Grove playground and 
the school entry. As you can imagine, maintaining a school 
campus that is almost 50 years old is a major task! I would like 
to thank Mrs Russell, our Business Manager for all her work in 
assisting me with this project. The work should be done this 
term, just as soon as the ground dries out sufficiently. 

Another area that is often under scrutiny is the long driveway 
alongside the COLA, basketball court and back oval. This 
driveway borders our school and also Hilder Oval – a council 
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oval often used for community sport. Whilst the driveway is 
on our property, we see frequent degradation through shared 
use by both the general public as well as students and staff. 
Again, during the recent rain, the driveway has acquired even 
more potholes. I would like to advise our school community 
that while we are seeking a solution to this matter, our 
funding does not always stretch far enough to improve all 
parts of our grounds to our satisfaction and we do the best we 
can in this area. The area is not, and has never been, an 
assigned student carpark and students who park there do so 
at their own risk. We will continue to seek an appropriate 
solution in the future. 

Thank You Mr Sambuco 
As many parents would be aware, Mrs Amos has been on 
leave for the past few months and during this time, Mr 
Sambuco has relieved in her role. Mr Sambuco has provided 
significant support to Year 9 and 12 over this extended period 
of time and now that Mrs Amos is back, we would like to 
extend our thanks to him. I know the Mathematics faculty will 
be pleased to have Mr Sambuco back.  

Parent & Citizens Association Meetings 
Our next P&C meeting for the year will be on Tuesday, June 7 
at 7pm in the library. We welcome all parents to the meeting 
whether you are a regular or a first time attendee. Come along 
and find out what is going on at EHS.  

P&C Bunnings BBQ 
On Saturday, June 11, the Elderslie High School Parent & 
Citizens Association have managed to secure a booking at 
Narellan Bunnings to run a sausage sizzle. This is an excellent 
opportunity to raise much needed money for our school that 
can be directed straight back into teaching and learning 
opportunities for our students. If any parents can lend a hand 
for an hour or two, please contact me at school. On the other 
hand, if you’re not available but would like to help in some 
other way, we can always use donations of non-perishable 
items such as tomato or barbecue sauce, serviettes, cans of 
softdrink or bottles of water. These items must be provided 
and eat into our profits. If you would like to make a donation, 
please drop off any of these items at the front office. 

Kind regards, 
Mrs Jenny Lawrence 
Principal 
 

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPALS 
Natalie Martin (DP Years 8 & 11) 

Year 8 
On Thursday 23rd June, the school will be holding a subject 
selection assembly in preparation for students to choose 
their electives in 2023. At the assembly, students will have 
the opportunity to learn about the different courses that the 
school offers to help them to make an informed decision. We 
will issue each student with a booklet to take home and 
discuss their subject choices with parents. All students will 
receive an email with a link to make their choices online. It is 

very important that students are given appropriate guidance 
as the elective courses will run across both Year 9 and 10. 
There is a small window of time that we allow for subject 
changes at the beginning of 2023. 

Year 11 
Year 11 are completing their second assessment period in 
Weeks 6, 7 and 8 this term. Many students will be quite 
stressed during this time and may be required to complete 
take home assignments or in class examinations. The best 
way to alleviate stress from an increase in workload is to 
ensure that students are getting adequate sleep and 
allocating time each day to complete schoolwork. If any 
students need assistance with completing assessments, they 
can access support from Miss Lysaught our librarian or Mrs 
Wilson our Head Teacher of Secondary Studies. 

Semester 1 school reports were issued on Friday 3rd June at 
the conclusion of the Recognition Assembly. Thank you to Mr 
Mani and Ms Bun for coordinating the assembly and the 
awards. 

Uniform 
Students are able to wear the new tracksuit pants with any 
item of uniform. This has been quite a popular decision for 
our students who are now looking much better during the 
cooler months. We consulted with students and chose a 
design that was liked by a cross section of students from 
Years 7-12. Our aim is to discourage students from wearing 
non-uniform tracksuit pants as we have provided a good 
alternative. Another issue is that many student wear hoodies 
to school under their school jacket. If students are cold, we 
recommend that students layer the school sloppy joe 
underneath the jacket, which should provide adequate 
warmth in the playground during the winter months. If 
parents are experiencing financial difficulty, they can 
approach the school for assistance with purchasing school 
uniform items. 

Ms Natalie Martin 
Deputy Principal 
Years 8 & 11 

 

Dale White (DP Years 7 & 10) 
Year 7 
Congratulations to the students of Year 7 for completing their 
final NAPLAN testing. This year we completed the tests 
through an online platform which would have been a first for 
our students. This presented the students with a whole new 
set of skills to master and their patience with any of the 
technical difficulties the platform presented was 
commendable. It was pleasing to see that many students were 
able to demonstrate their best effort when completing their 
assessments for Reading, Writing, Conventions of Language 
and Numeracy. It is great to practice the skill of concentration 
and focus for the many years of formal testing still to come in 
their schooling and for many students, this is invaluable. We 
are looking forward to seeing how your child has grown with 
their learning and their test results are released later in the 
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year. We also use this data to assist our staff in recognising 
your child’s strengths and weaknesses in the basic 
components of literacy and numeracy they will need for work 
and life in the future. Whilst the NAPLAN testing is important 
for schools it is also handy to remember that NAPLAN does 
not assess everything. Personal skills like creativity, resilience, 
curiosity and kindness are valued in society and for the jobs of 
the future. These skills are just as important as the learning 
assessed in NAPLAN so please discuss with your child and 
assist them in developing in these areas so can they can 
remain focused at school and engaged for the future.  

We will continue to support our students through the COVID 
Intensive Learning Support Program and it has been pleasing 
to hear that some of our Year 7 students have been able to 
engage with our 2 expert teachers. The growth in their 
learning will be invaluable for the future and I encourage them 
to continue the techniques learnt to keep learning everyday.  

On a day to day basis, please discuss with your child the 
importance of listening and following instructions. We are 
seeing an increase with some students forgetting these 
valuable skills at school. The ability to follow instructions to 
work with others is a home, workplace and life skill and during 
these challenging teenage years, surrounded by friends and 
peers the rules can be forgotten. Once again, we are 
persistently hearing of negative interactions between some 
students online. Please monitor and manage your child’s 
online behaviour and limit where necessary. This will assist 
you over the next couple of challenging years as your child 
progresses through early adolescence.  

The Year 7 camp is almost upon us also. This has been 
rescheduled from the start of the year. It is taking place in the 
first week of Term 3, July 20th-22nd. Details have already 
been emailed and sent home with your child. Please ensure all 
finalised payments are made by the end of Week 6 to the 
front office. If you have any questions please reach out to Mr 
Warwick Goodsell (Year Advisor). 

Year 10 
Year 10 students have been working hard to complete their 
ongoing classwork and assessment tasks. The first round of 
student reviews is under way. This will involve students who 
have not completed their assessment tasks therefore putting 
their progress towards their ROSA in jeopardy. Please 
maintain your support of your child’s education and promote 
the completion of any outstanding task.  

Our subject selection process will begin towards the end of 
term 2. Please schedule for your diaries the night of Monday 
June 27 as our Parent Information Evening. Further details will 
be released closer to the date. This event will be essential in 
ensuring your child makes the right choices for the senior 
years of high school. You will get the opportunity to speak 
with faculty Head Teachers about the courses on offer and 
their requirements.  

We have been continually successful in achieving workplace 
apprenticeships or traineeships for our students this year. An 

increasing number of students have been success in moving 
towards the world of work in a career that is linked to their 
interest and desire as an apprenticeship or traineeship. It’s 
been very exciting and satisfying to hear of the enthusiasm 
these students now have towards their learning and future 
skills. I encourage all parents and students to pursue work 
experience this year as you look to the future and exploring 
the wonderful opportunities that are existing at the moment. 
For support with work experience please reach out to our 
wonderful Careers Advisor, Ms Whitfield and she can assist 
with all the necessary requirements. Many students have 
been able to get a better understanding of their interests and 
what the jobs really entail after trialling it for a period of time. 

Kind regards, 
Mr D White 
Deputy Principal 
Years 7 & 10 
 

Matthew Sambuco (Relieving DP Years 9 and 12) 
We have just completed the annual NAPLAN testing and I am 
confident that students have engaged positively in these, as 
we eagerly await these results. As a school we utilise these 
results to help support the areas of development for our 
students which is why we ensure these tests run effectively. 

For Year 12, they are fast approaching their Trial HSC 
examinations and should by now be engaging in regular and 
rigorous study in preparation. Weeks 9 and 10 will be the 
ultimate test of their knowledge and ability to withstand the 
stresses of exams and I wish all students the very best.  

Year 12 will also be very happy to have finally received their 
Year 12 2022 jerseys and jackets. These items have been long 
awaited and watching this cohort getting around the school in 
their new attire has been wonderful to see as this also makes 
them great role models for our younger students. Mrs Amos is 
back on deck from Week 6 and she will be eager to reunite 
with her year groups and continue providing support to those 
students. Again, I would like to give a timely reminder 
regarding school uniform. Please ensure you are sending your 
child off to school in full school uniform each day. We thank all 
our families who support the school in this area on a continual 
basis. 

Mr Matthew Sambuco 
Rel. Deputy Principal 
Years 9 & 12 
 

Junior Leadership Team Update 
We welcome 6 new students into the team as of Week 4. 
These students have been nominated by staff and their own 
peers to join the team. Congratulations to following Year 7 
students, Mickayla Marshman, Charli Smith, Annalise Smith 
and Aaliyah Abdow; Pippa Szalajko in Year 8, and Kaliska 
Nenadic in Year 9. All students received their badges at the 
Whole School Assembly on the Monday from current and 
previous Leadership students. 
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To assist in developing our plans for the remainder of 2022 
and 2023, both Junior and Senior Leadership teams will be 
working collaboratively in Week 7 to plan for events and 
initiatives. We thank the many students who participated in a 
school-wide survey to collect data as to frequency and 
contribution our teams can make to the future of EHS. 

 
 

Members of the Senior and Junior Leadership Teams 

 

First Nations Education 
Student Designed Shirts 
First Nation Students received the much awaited shirts they 
designed with local artist Michael Fardon. The students did a 
great job and really enjoyed the experience. They look great!!! 

The design tells a story based around the school and local 
area. The Lyrebird, which is the totem of the Dharawal people, 
is silhouetted on the back, standing proud and strong just like 
the students at Elderslie HS. The background design covering 
the shirt are campfire symbols that connect to show how we 
are connected to each other, the land, families, and other 
schools. They are then highlighted within the side panels and 
sleeves along with Lyrebird tracks to show a journey that we 
take together with the Dharawal people and reconciliation. 
The handprints on the front of the shirt each represent a year 
group from Year 7 through to Year 12.  

The chevron 'V' which is an icon symbol when it comes to 
many sporting teams which was original adapted from 
wartime uniforms.  

The boomerang with campfire symbols also represents the six 
year groups including staff. The meeting place symbol 
represents the students, coming together, working as a team, 
attending EHS with pride. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UWS Pathways to Dreaming Workshop 
First Nations students participated in workshops presented by 
UWS as part of the Pathways to Dreaming program.  

Year 7 and 8 learnt about language and song words. Year 9 
and 10 worked together to build towers utilising limited 
resources. They also had some obstacles thrown at them to 
challenge their building. Year 11 and 12 students had post 
school option mentoring. The sessions were great, and the 
students did EHS proud!!!!  

Big thanks to Chris and the Pathways to Dreaming team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cultural Anti Vaping Workshop 
First Nations Students in Year 7-10 participated in a Cultural 
Anti Vaping Workshop.  

Students looked at the risks of vaping, how it affects the body 
and advice for assisting friends and family members to make 
good decisions. This workshop was conducted by the Nation 
Centre of Indigenous Excellence- Talk About Tobacco Use 
Team.  

A big thanks to them for an informative workshop, it was 
awesome!!!  https://ncie.org.au/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sorry Day 
National Sorry Day is held on the 26th May every year to 
remember and recognise all those who were affected by the 
Stolen Generations, as well as the negative impact of 
Australian government policies, practices and attitudes 
towards First Nations people throughout history. 

We reflect on the mistreatment of First Nations people, in 
particular the Stolen Generations, and the profound grief, 
suffering and loss they have experienced. 

Reconciliation Week 
Reconciliation is about strengthening relationships between 
First Nations people and non-Indigenous people, for the 
benefit of all Australians. A reconciled Australia is one where 

 

  

 

 

 

https://ncie.org.au/?fbclid=IwAR36LbUj-51YVsEokrvZqT7N0CcsYMCbaI12MyL5EtxLo5Yaq3V1IRsKcEQ
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the rights of First Nations people are not just respected but 
championed in all the places that matter. 

The theme for Reconciliation Week 2022 is “Be Brave. Make 
Change.” It is a challenge to all Australians— individuals, 
families, communities, organisations and the government—
to Be Brave and tackle reconciliation so we can Make 
Change for the benefit of all Australians. 

Last year Reconciliation Australia encouraged all Australians to 
take action, not just in Reconciliation Week but every week of 
the year. 

This year everyone is asked to make change beginning with 
brave actions in their daily lives – where they live, work, play 
and socialise. 

Miah-Bella, Shay-Lee, Oliviah, Tennia and Zara addressed the 
assembly. They spoke confidently and did a great job. The 
students displayed excellent leadership and stepped outside 
their comfort zones!! The library will be hosting some 
activities to celebrate and raise awareness of reconciliation 
week. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Life Blood Excursion 
Year 7 and 8 First Nations student attended the Camden Civic 
Centre for the Lifeblood Excursion. Students walked there and 
back which was an excursion on its own. We heard about the 
story behind the Life Blood artwork which will be a part of the 
Mount Annan Botanical Gardens. Students participated in art 
work, weaving and tea making. We had a great day. Thanks to 
The Australian Botanical Garden, Aunty Susan Grant and 
Natalie Valiente. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Artucation 
First Nations Students in Year 8 and 9 have commenced the 
Artucation program delivered by Youth Solution. The students 
will participate in 3 educational workshops on alcohol and 
drugs, mental health and seeking support. A final workshop 
will involve the students working with local artist Danielle 
Mate to produce an artwork that will be utilised in the First 
Nations Garden we are currently developing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
First Nations Garden 
We are currently planning a First Nations Garden to be 

planted outside the English classrooms. Students will be 

working with the Australian Botanical Gardens to design and 

plant the garden. First Nations students in Year 9-10 and the 

roll call class will be involved in the program.  It will be hands 

on with students working to design and select the plants. They 

will also be planting the garden over two sessions. Stay tuned 

for the finished product!!! 

What’s coming up 
23rd May, 30th May, 6th June, 20th June- Yr 8-9- Artucation 
31st May 31st, 7th June, 14th June- Yrr 9-10- First Nations 
Garden Design 
1st June- Yr 9-12- Opportunity Hub Career Expo 
Term 3- NAIDOC Week 
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Sport Update  
Congratulations to all the following age champions from the 
Athletics Carnival, Term 1 Week 9.  

12-Year-

Old Girls 

Chloe Baloglow-

Gay 

Aubrey Bautista 

Oliviah D’Amato 

12-Year-

old Boys 

Dylan Tasker, 

Zebulan 

Silbery 

Aidan Fenner 

13-Year-

Old Girls  

Helayna Gibson  

Jess Lee  

Deyannah Coker  

13-Year-

Old Boys 

Dennis 

Pereira  

Cooper Wade  

Joshua Ratu 

14-Year-

Old Girls  

Zoe Williams  

Arianna King  

Lauren Kubisch  

14-Year-

Old Boys 

Cooper 

Murray  

Max Soire  

Anand Elhajaj 

15-Year-

Old Girls 

Izabel Williams  

Hannah Austin  

Nika 

Stomnaroski  

15-Year-

Old Boys 

Aaron 

Prodomou  

Jayden Tasker  

Jack Searle  

16-Year-

Old Girls  

Bree Barlow  

Carlee Bell  

Makayla Crick  

16-Year-

Old Boys 

Connor Bell  

Nicholas Vella  

Nikau 

Vaisevuraki 

17-Year-

Old Girls 

Bianca Chauvin  

Mackenzie Court  

Isabella Barna  

17-Year-

Old Boys 

Simon Pereira  

Bailey Morris  

Kobi Elguindy  

 

Zone Athletics Carnival  
Zone Athletics is on the 28th and 29th of June (week 10, 
Tuesday and Wednesday) this term. More information on 
costing, program and event running sheet to come.  

Cross Country News  
We were blessed with a rare sunny day on Wednesday the 
18th May for the Elderslie High School Cross Country Carnival. 
The day was filled with much fun, laughter and most 
importantly distance running! The event ran at Kirkham oval 
this year with a brand new 3km course set out and a gruelling 
hill at the start. Congratulations to all students that walked or 

ran the course and to the following competitors that made 
it to Zone. Good luck to all the students competing!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

West Tigers Unite Harmony Program 
Some of our Year 10 boys have commenced a 6 week Unite 
Harmony Program conducted by the West Tigers. This 
program focuses on themes such as healthy relationships, 
teamwork, excellence, communication, respect and 
wellbeing in a rugby league setting. The boys have been 
having a great time and have received excellent feedback 
from the presenters! Well done guys!! 

Big thanks to the West Tigers!! 
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Special Sporting News  
Taj Carter-Smith was nominated as a finalist in the Macarthur 
Young Champions Awards for 2022. The awards evening is this 
Friday 27th May and we all have our fingers crossed that he is 
selected among the nominees. What an incredible 
achievement.  

SSW Netball Team 
Ashley Vasquez in Year 11 was selected to play in the Sydney 
South West Netball Team. They play in the NSW Combined 
High School championship in Week 6. Good luck Ashley!  

SSW Boys Hockey Team  
Kye and Brayden Sutherland made it into the Sydney South 
West Boys Hockey Teams and participated in the NSWCHS 
Championships week 5. Well done Boys. 

SSW Bowls Team 
Luke Berrios, Joshua DeMartin and Owens Roberts were 
selected in the Sydney South West Bowls Team and will 
compete at NSW Combined High Schools Championships later 
this term, well done boys!  

 
 

 
 

MAMMA MIA is coming to Elderslie High 
School next term! 

Come along and join in all of the fun as Elderslie High School 
presents MAMMA MIA.  The storytelling magic of ABBA’s 
timeless songs propels this tale of love, laughter and 
friendship, creating an unforgettable show. Featuring some of 
Elderslie High School’s best young talent, non-stop laughs and 
explosive dance numbers. MAMMA MIA is a performance not 
to be missed!  A mother. A daughter.  Three possible dads. 
And a trip down the aisle you’ll never forget! 
Rehearsals are in full swing.  Everyone is very excited and 
nervous about the upcoming event.  MAMMA MIA will be 
presented to the school from 28th – 30th July 2022.  
Information about purchasing tickets will be emailed to all 
parents by the end of term.  So, stay tuned for regular updates 
on our progress.   

Creative and Performing Arts Faculty 

 
 

CAPA Update 
Our CAPA Ensembles are in full swing for 2022.  If you are 
interested in joining the Ballroom Dance Ensemble, Dance 
Show Team, Visual Arts Club, Orchestra, Vocal Ensemble, 
Event Management Team or Year 7 Drama Ensemble, there 
are still spaces available for interested students.  See Ms 
Dennis in the CAPA Staffroom for a permission note.   

Congratulations to the Year 11 Drama students on their 
amazing effort in the Theatresports Challenge 2022.  It was 
lovely to see the students back competing in this competition.  
Well done all! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Elderslie High School Virtual Talent Quest 2022 was 
released to parents and students during Week 5.  
Congratulations to the following students: 
1st Place Solo Dance Savannah Nenadic 

1st Place Solo Vocal Mickayla Safar 

1st Place Instrumental Kaylee Wakefield 

Encouragement Award Madison Harris 

Finalists Cameron Mackaway, Noah Gibson, Lachlan Szydiak, 
Maddison Simpson, Molly Simpson, Mia Benson, Emily J and 
Kaliska Nenadic 

Poster Competition 1st Place Skye Burford 

Poster Competition 2nd Place Grace Schaefer 

Poster Competition 3rd Place Helayna Gibson 

Poster Competition Highly Commended Isaac Healy, Abbi 
Crowther, Hannah Dodd, Lucas Sok, Mikayla Marshman, 
Cooper Wade. 

Congratulations to all of the students in the Event 
Management Team on receiving your badges on Assembly.  
The team are encouraged to wear them every day to school. 
We are very excited about the update to Music Room 2.  Our 
new desks, stools and storage cupboards have really improved 
the way we use the space.  Mr Webb and the students are 
really enjoying having more space to create beautiful music.   

CAPA Faculty 
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TAS FACULTY 
It has been an energetic start to Term 2 in the TAS Faculty. We 
have had the departure of a much-appreciated teacher, Mrs 
Michelle Chanter which has been a great loss to Elderslie High 
School. We have also had the arrival of a new Head Teacher, 
Ms Rickelle Jolley.  

As always in the TAS area, safety is paramount in all subjects. 
The tools, equipment and skills being taught can cause serious 
injury if students do not engage with these aspects in an 
appropriate way. Because of this we would just like to give a 
friendly reminder to all students that leather enclosed shoes 
and protective clothing must be worn at all times when 
engaged in practical tasks. This is a law set out for all 
workspaces that the TAS department engages in i.e. 
workshops and kitchens. Sensible behaviour is also necessary 
in these rooms by following basic teacher instruction. We 
want all our amazing students at Elderslie High School to 
remain safe and leave our classes the same way they arrived.  

 

STUDENT MEDIA TEAM 
Subject Spotlight by Georgina Cini  
I went into the Year 10 Art and Textiles electives to ask them 
questions and to see what's been happening! 

Art Elective: 

What's your favourite genre? 

Chloe: Cartoonism. 

Hannah: Ceramics. 

Do you have a favourite medium to use? 

Chloe: Digital and traditional (pencil and paper). 

Hannah: Pencil and sketching. 

What are you doing in your assessment and what do you like 

about it?  

Chloe: The figure of a woman, hands delicately over her 

body.  I like the fragile and soft nature of the project this 

far. 

Hannah: Making a female body and I like how the scars tell 

a story. 

Chloe’s drawing of the ceramic piece and the start of her 
ceramic piece for the assessment.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hannnah’s drawing of the ceramic piece and the start of the 
ceramic piece for the assessment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Textiles: 
What do you like about textiles? 

Katelyn: I like that it allows me to be creative. 

Emily: Creating and designing projects. 

Could you use your textiles skills in future?  

Katelyn: Yes, to fix clothing, do projects. 

Emily: Yes, creating and designing my own clothes. 

What's your favourite type of fashion? 

Katelyn: Subtle and clean, yet has a statement piece. 

Emily: Any type! 

Katelyn’s textiles assessment 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

U Turn the Wheel by L. S., W. H. 
U Turn the Wheel was a project put together by the Camden 
Rotary club on the 5th of May for the Year 11’s on safe 
driving.  
These students had the pleasure of talking with several 
people who volunteered their time in order to educate them 
on things such as the levels of car insurance and other road 
uses (such as trucks, bus drivers etc.). An experienced truck 
driver and members of highway patrol came in to talk about 
the major risks on the road such as alcohol, fatigue and 
driving without a seatbelt.  

Finally, but not least of all, Youth Solutions came in to show 
their anti-drug presentation, explaining the difference in 
harmful drugs and how to identify them. They also educated 
the Year 11s on remaining safe if they were to engage in 
increased risk situations.  
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IDAHOBIT: International Day Against Homophobia, 
Biphobia, Intersexism and Transphobia by L.S, W.H. 
On the 17th of May it was International Day Against 
Homophobia, Biphobia, Intersexism and Transphobia. IDAHOBIT 
is important because it is officially the day where being “gay” or 
homosexual stopped being considered a medical condition in 
1990 by the World Health Organisation. It celebrates LGBTQ+ 
peoples globally who cannot celebrate themselves and 
recognises the discrimination that those peoples underwent to 
be considered normal. In order to celebrate Ms Le held a kahoot 
in her room and allowed many students to pledge their support 
to their fellow LGBTQIA+ peers. There’s also a display of LGBTQ+ 
books available in the library. 

 

CATCHING UP WITH OUR ALUMNI…   
Andrew Loomes  – Class of 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Achievements at Elderslie High School 

• Awarded ‘Most Outstanding Student’ in Year 12 and 
achieved an ATAR of 97.65 (2015) 

• Awarded ‘First in Subject’ across NSW for P.D.H.P.E (Personal 
Development, Health and Physical Education) (2015) 

• School Vice-Captain (2015), Year 11 Prefect (2014), School 
Ambassador (2013) and Member of SRC (2012-2013) 

• Awarded ‘Winner of the Student of the Year Quest’ by 35th 
District Quota International (2014) 

• Gave an address at the Camden District Remembrance Day 
Service (2013) 

• Member of the South Western Sydney Regional Student 
Representative Council (2012/2013) 

• Member of Elderslie High School Debating Team (2009-
2013). 

Achievements post Elderslie High School 

• Completed 2-semester exchange at SciencesPo (Paris 
Institute of Political Studies) in Paris, France (2018-2019) 

• Executive Editor of Politik (UNSW International Affairs 
Review), a student-run academic journal focused on 
current international affairs (2020-2021) 

• Author of "Claims To Refugee Protection On The Basis Of 
Sexual Orientation: Time To Change The Definition?" 
publishing in the UNSW Law Journal Student Series 
(2021) UNSWLJ Student Series No 21-33 (2021) 

• Graduated from the University of New South Wales 
with a Bachelor of International Studies with 
Distinction (Minor in Development Studies) and a 
Bachelor of Laws with Distinction (2021) 

• Currently employed at the Commonwealth Attorney-
General’s Department, Canberra (2022) 
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PROPOSED CALENDAR – More detailed Calendar events can be found on our school website 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wk MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

7 

June 6 

Artucation – First Nation 

Students Yr 8 & 9. 

June 7 

Unite Harmony – West 

Tigers Program. 

P&C Meeting 7pm 

School Library . 

 

June 8 

SSW Cross Country. 

June 9 June 10 

 

8 

June 13  

Artucation – First Nation 

Students Yr 8 & 9. 

June 14 

Year 10 Vaccinations. 

Unite Harmony – West 

Tigers Program. 

 

June 15 

Extended Musical 

Rehearsal. 

 

June 16 

 

June 17 

9 

June 20 

Artucation – First Nation 

Students Yr 8 & 9. 

 

June 21 

Unite Harmony – West 

Tigers Program. 

 

June 22 

Year 11 Campus Day. 

June 23 

Year 8 Subject Selection 

Assembly Period 2. 

June 24 

10 

June 27 

Subject Selection 

Evening Yr 10 → 11. 

June 28 

Macarthur Zone 

Athletics. 

June 29 

Macarthur Zone 

Athletics. 

June 30 July 1 

Last day of Term 2. 

 

Elderslie High School 
40-48 Hilder Street 
Narellan NSW 2567 

 
Phone: (02) 4658 1110 

Fax: (02) 4658 0219 
elderslie-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

www.elderslie-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Excellence. Honour. Service. 

 

  

P & C MEETINGS 2022 
 

ALL parents of students and 
interested members 

of the Elderslie community  
are invited to attend 

these meetings. 
 

Our Meeting for 2022 will be: 
 

Tuesday, 7th June 2022, 7pm 
in the School Library 

mailto:elderslie-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

